KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

98 RS BR 2385 (HB 784/GA) ... ACTUARIAL COST ANALYSIS
I. PROPOSED REVISION
A new section of KRS Chapter 61 is created providing for a different level of hospital and medical coverage for all employees who are hired on or after August 1, 1998.  Under this revised level of coverage, the system shall pay a maximum fixed dollar amount towards the cost of the participant’s hospital and medical coverage based on the following schedule:


Age of Retiree

System’s Monthly Contribution


    Under 55


None


    55 to 59


$100


    60 to 64


$125


 65 and Older


$150

The percentage of this maximum dollar contribution to be paid by the system will be 100% for any retiree with 240 or more months of service, 75% for any retiree with 180 months but less than 240, 50% for any retiree with 120 months but less than 180, 25% for any retiree with 48 months but less than 120, and 0% for any retiree with less than 48 months of service credit.

II. COMMENTS RELATIVE TO PROPOSED REVISION
Retirement Fund Comments

No comments. 

Insurance Fund Comments
This change will materially reduce insurance fund liabilities for employees hired on or after August 1, 1998 from the what those liabilities would be under the system’s current hospital and medical benefits.  Not only will the level of the current system contributions be reduced, but future increases in medical costs which are now automatically absorbed by the system will now be passed on to the employee since the system’s contribution is a fixed dollar amount.  Given the current funded position of the insurance fund, and the need for substantially increased contribution levels in the future, this type of change could ultimately greatly reduce the level of required funding for the insurance fund from the target level currently identified.

However, since this change only applies to new employees hired on or after August 1, 1998, there will be no immediate impact on funding levels.  The first impact would not show up until the June 30, 1999 valuation of the system, and the level of the impact would be relatively small for several years until a significant portion of the plan population had hire dates after August 1, 1998.

III. ESTIMATED IMPACT ON FUNDING COSTS

There is no initial cost impact since the current participant group is unaffected by this change.  Over time, this proposed change would significantly reduce insurance fund liabilities and lower the target funding level for the insurance fund.  However, it will take several years before any significant effect materializes, with the number of years dependent on turnover and hiring patterns after August 1, 1998 (i.e. how quickly the post-8/1/98 hire group grows in relation to the total plan membership. 

IV. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION
Calculations of the estimated cost impact as summarized in Section III have been based on the same actuarial assumptions and methods as used in the June 30, 1997 actuarial valuation, unless otherwise stated.  This statement is intended to provide an estimate of the cost impact of proposed revisions noted in Section I, and does not necessarily address the appropriateness of making such revision.

Stephen A. Gagel, F.S.A.
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